
Early Childhood Club Minutes 

April 7,2017 

I. President Ashlynn Gomez called the meeting to order at 1 pm. 

 

II. New Business: Ashlynn made suggestions to the Early Childhood Club about the 

remaining funds ($376) that was given from Del Mar College.   

 

a. Suggestion was made to reimburse Mrs. Munoz for the purchase CDEC Program 

pinning ceremony cake (cost of $100), and reimburse Mrs. Wilkerson for the 

purchase of pins (cost of $60) for the Early Childhood graduates. Ashlynn asked 

for a motion, Ernestina motion Yvette second the motion. Ashlynn called for the 

vote and the vote was for unanimous.  

 

b. Ashlynn suggested that the Early Childhood Club become a subscriber to the 

“Teaching Young Children” NAEYC journal. The magazine journal subscription 

would be stored in the college classroom, allowing CDEC students access. 

Suggestion was made to reimburse Dr. Amy Mintz for the purchase of the 

journals on behalf of the Club in the amount of $55 and reimburse up to $100 for  

CDEC Program Teaching Materials. Ashlynn asked for a motion, Ernestina 

motion and Marisol second the motion. Ashlynn called for the vote and the vote 

was unanimous. 

 

The club had a guest speaker from Mi Casita Montessori, Sonya Jones. Mrs. Jones spoke 

about the Mi Casita Montessori Curriculum. That the students use real materials, the 

teacher shows the students how to use the item the student shows the teacher. Mi Casita 

Montessori use both English and Spanish to promote bilingual.  

 

 

III. Old Business 

 

With no other business, the meeting ended at 140 pm. 

 

Sincerely, Yvette Barbola Secretary 

 


